
NOTICE OF PROPOSED ACTION  
 

by the  
State of Nevada 

Division of Environmental Protection 
Bureau of Air Pollution Control 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
Pursuant to Nevada Revised Statutes (NRS) Chapter 445B, the Nevada Administrative Code (NAC) Chapter 445B, 
and the Clean Air Act, the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection is issuing the following Notice of Proposed 
Action. 
 
The Director received an application for a renewal and revision of Class II Air Quality Operating Permit, AP2491-
0095.06 (FIN A0499) from the following applicant: 

 
Stella-Jones Corporation 

1640 Marc Street 
Tacoma, WA 98421 

 
Stella-Jones Corporation – Silver Springs Facility is located at 1680 Spruce Avenue, Silver Springs, Nevada, South 
of US Hwy 50 and US 95 Alt South Intersection. Stella-Jones Corporation is located in a portion of Section 30, 
Township 18 N, Range 25 E, M.D.B.&M. 
 
Stella-Jones Corporation treats wood products such as rail ties, telephone poles, and building lumber to resist attack 
from insect (termite, wood borers, etc.) and wood rot (fungi, bacteria, etc.) attack. The renewed and revised permit 
will remove pentachlorophenol as a wood preservative, replace the retorts, update the work tanks, add a steam boiler, 
revise emissions inventory for all pollutants, update the insignificant activities list. DCOI (4,5-Dichloro-2-n-octyl-4-
isothiazolin-3-one) and copper napthenate may be used as wood preservatives. 

 
On the basis of the preliminary review and the requirements of the NRS, the NAC and the Clean Air Act, the Director 
is hereby announcing his intent to issue the proposed Class II Air Quality Operating Permit based on a review of the 
information submitted.  A copy of this document, the draft permit, and the Director’s Review will be available for 
public inspection at http://ndep.nv.gov/posts. 
 
Persons wishing to comment regarding this proposed action, or to request a hearing pursuant to NRS 445B Air 
Pollution and NAC 445B Air Controls, should submit their comments or request in writing, either in person or by mail 
within thirty (30) days to: 
 

Tanya Soleta 
Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 

Bureau of Air Pollution Control 
901 South Stewart Street, Suite 4001 

Carson City, Nevada 89701 
aircomments@ndep.nv.gov 

 
The application, Director’s Review, proposed permit, any comments received, and other relevant information may be 
copied at the above address or copies may be obtained by written request to the above address. Written comments or 
objections will be received at the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection, above address, until March 20, 2025, 
and will be retained and considered prior to final action on the proposed Class II Air Quality Operating Permit.   
 
Please bring the foregoing notice to the attention of all interested persons. 
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